The Bonikowskys

Andy, Mimi, David, Danny, Mark, and Rachel

Tndlependent Baptist el planters
i e Basqpe region of norihern Spain

During the first 10 years of ministry we did not have any
couples coming with any degree of regularity. But now,
praise the Lord, we have several. Jose & Rosa
Acosta have been growing in the Lord and

becoming more faithful. Their three

girls rarely ever miss a church service. 4 9) \

Mikelar and Martxeli Mendia have ' )
come more in the last year than in all the previous years since they were 7 L]} Jl’m
saved. Edgardo and Mary Rosillo are from Peruand quite faithful to church. aggelSRpva SFA S hot

We have watched them grow and seen the Lord do some good things in
their marriage this past year. One of our earnest prayers as we work with
the church youth is that they build good marriages. The families here are

a disaster and many of our young
people come from broken homes.

epenings are alrecly Bmied
Wit ancy@aterdieong or el the WWINTEM
Qlifies &t (704) 780 14D,

hat a joy it has been to have the Dodgens move up

to join our ministry. Both Mike and Madelaine have
jumped in with both feet and are busy as beavers in church
8 ministry, evangelism, and Aierdi work. Madelaine has been
over numerous times
in the past few weeks to make visits with Mimi. Mike oversees
our Friday Fellowship ministries at church and has put in
many hours cleaning up and organizing around the Aierdi
farmhouse. Nearly every week there is some kind of activity
for the believers going on at the farmhouse. Inside and out, the
facilities look better than ever! You can see them both at the
top of the adjoining picture. Mike has the white grandfatherly
beard! In the foreground Mimi is
accompanying with the flute, along Flutc students & mi nistry
with one of her ten flute students.

Please contact us
before the schedule
fills upr

Missionary friend Marvin Robertson taught our 19th intensive institute on February 21st on the

theme THE NATIONS IN THE PLAN OF GOD. The attendance was 47 with representation from

three sister churches in the region. Marvin did an excellent job and used the projector and powerpoint
< - g - — presentation very effectively. The institutes are a unique

™ can continue to fulfill their purpose —that of aiding us all
Jin the preaching of the Gospel and strengthening of the
believers in our church-planting ministries. One very special
§ blessing is to watch the fellowship between believers who,for
the most part rarely get to see other
Christians outside their congregation.

T hank you for your prayers and support.
Andy & Mimi Bonikowsky



